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Tackling Alaska’s high 
healthcare costs requires 
a multifaceted approach, 
and one policy reform that 
will promote lower costs 
is protecting the direct 
health care model (DHC). 
This model is not health 
insurance or a cost-shar-
ing group, and should be 
legally classified sepa-
rately from health insur-
ance.1 DHC is a contrac-
tual agreement between 
a patient and provider for 
health care services, similar to a gym membership or video streaming  
subscription. It eliminates the price-distorting influence of third parties  
like insurance companies and instead allows patients to pay a flat (typi-
cally monthly) fee for routine visits and contact with their provider, without  
concern about unforeseen bills.2 

Not only does this system make health care more accessible for Alaskans, 
but it also lowers overall costs.3 Doctors spend about half their working 
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hours filling out paperwork for third-party in-
surance, leading to a 40% increase in overhead 
expenses and higher costs for patients.4,5 DHC 
arrangements eliminate the bureaucratic middle-
men, resulting in decreased healthcare costs for 
those participating in direct care.

The patient-provider relationship is also strength-
ened when DHC providers spend most of their 
time with patients rather than on administrative 
tasks. This prevents expensive treatments and 
saves on costs. Studies have found that DHC pa-
tients visit emergency rooms less frequently, are 
admitted to hospitals less often, and need few-
er healthcare services overall.6  When a county in 
North Carolina offered their employees an option 
to receive DHC, total medical costs fell 23% and 
out-of-pocket spending decreased almost 50%.7
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Lack of price transparency is one factor that 
keeps healthcare costs high in Alaska.8  But direct 
care practices provide the real cost of services, 
not just estimates, to their patients because they 
don’t have to bother with insurance documenta-
tion, coding, and billing.

By protecting direct health care, Alaska can help 
make healthcare more accessible and affordable 
for Alaskans. This model eliminates the price-dis-
torting influence of third parties, strengthens the 
patient-provider relationship, and increases ac-
cess to quality care. Studies have shown that 
when DHC is offered, total medical costs and 
out-of-pocket spending decrease significant-
ly. Protecting the direct health care model is an 
effective step in tackling the state’s high health 
care costs.
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